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	Aberdeen Parent Council Forum: Meeting Minutes



Aberdeen Parent Council Forum
                      Monday 22nd June 2020 
Meeting for Parent Councils                                  Google Meet 7pm-8:30pm
Minutes of Meeting
APCF Reps:    Margaret Davidson (Chair/Aberdeen Grammar), Aurelie Irving 

                     (Minutes/St. Josephs), Rick Sansom (EODC* Rep/Cults Academy)

PC Reps:        Westpark Primary, Loirston Primary, Brimmond Primary, Muirfield

                     Primary, Broomhill Primary, Kaimhill Primary, Kittybrewster Primary,

                     Braehead Primary, Cults Primary, Forehill Primary   

Other:           Tony Rafferty (National Parent Forum of Scotland – Aberdeen Rep)            

*Education Operational Delivery Committee

Although efforts were made to record the names of all schools which took part in the meeting, it is acknowledged that the list may not be complete as many participants logged in using personal email addresses or their child’s Google Classroom one. Twenty two parents attended.
Welcome

Margaret introduced herself and thanked everyone for taking part in the meeting.  She advised that this was the first of two meetings being held this week to allow PCs to discuss the return to school in August and blended learning. 

Accommodation

Thoughts on school accommodation for the new school year were sought: 
· The Scottish Government has tasked HMIE with ensuring equity nationwide. Equity across the city is tricky enough to achieve with differences in buildings, school rolls, staffing. At present, the plan is for up to 1/3 of children to be in buildings across ACC, but if some Local A manage 50%, this is going to be difficult to justify. Schools are currently preparing backup plans for other options.
· The sourcing of additional suitable accommodation is not very encouraging which is disappointing. Issues such as adequate ventilation, staffing and transporting pupils are amongst the main barriers identified.  Action: Parent Councils: Can PCs help their school and the council identify suitable buildings? Rosemount Community Centre, The French School and Bishop House were mentioned at the meeting.
· Reduction of social distancing to 1m would make a crucial difference in helping schools achieve 50% attendance in school as part of blended learning. 
Return to school
· Eleanor Sheppard mentioned safety of pupils and hand gel etc.  Few parents seem overly concerned about this; main issue from parents is getting kids into classes more often. 
· Worry that online learning will not be of the same quality as it is now as teachers will have class commitments on top of online teaching. It is understood that online learning is a full-time job for a teacher. Parents want to know how this will be managed e.g. possibly teachers who are not class-committed will be doing online learning? Action: Margaret to ask ACC about this. 
· Concern regarding childcare and the fact that at present both parents, or a lone parent need to have key worker status for wraparound care to be available. It is acknowledged that many teachers are also parents and will be affected by this.  
· Lack of childcare places is a concern as is lack of transport between school and childcare hub.  Are there buildings which although not suitable for use as school accommodation, would be suitable for childcare hubs?  Action: Margaret to raise this with ACC.
· Concern regarding the provision for pupils who are shielding if shielding extends past 31st July 2020. Action: Margaret to ask ACC if there are plans in place for this and for teachers who are still shielding.
· The use of face masks in school was discussed.  ACC are not encouraging their use and parents at the meeting did not have any concerns about this.
· Some parents would like to see schools go back on the original planned return date with an extra week of holidays next year. This is so schools have week commencing 11th August to prepare for the new academic year. This is not possible because ACC need to maintain the 195 statutory school days this school year. 

Blended Learning
· Parents want to see a more structured delivery of online blended model so parents can plan ahead. For example, receive a week’s worth of work on Monday.
· Parents want to see consistency within and across ACC schools. Parents are reporting their younger children in lower primary school having a lot more work than their older children. This is particularly challenging for working parents as the younger children need support with all the work they are given. Some parents report their children are now doing more work than they would normally do whilst others report their children are getting a lot less.
· The amount of online learning available to pupils varies greatly within and across schools and it is thought this may be because some teachers are more confident at providing online learning than others How can we better support teachers? ICT training - is there enough? Action: Margaret to ask ACC about this.
· Feedback is that there is a large variation in the availability of live streamed lessons and that teachers are not obliged to provide them.  Feedback is that live streamed lessons can have a low attendance rate which must be disheartening for teachers who put time and effort into the lesson plan.  Are schools monitoring and encouraging attendance at these meets? Action: Margaret to ask ACC about this.
· There are parents who are willing to help support their school with blended learning.
· Some parents have a lot of printing to do – either because they prefer the child not to be in front of a computer, or because lots of paper work is issued. Those on the call were unable to confirm from their experience if there is a presumption that pupils can access a printer or if schools are getting those materials to parents who needed them.  
· Do all parents know about access to laptops?  Seems like it although the message they are receiving around eligibility for support varies. One per child, one per household, support only for those entitled to free school meals. Difficulty getting online was more an issue for primary pupils than secondary ones, but seems mostly OK now. Some schools got a questionnaire home asking about equipment available in the home (ICT, art materials etc) so that school could fill gaps. Parents would like to see equity in the information coming out from schools.
· Parents welcome video recordings of teaching, so that time is more flexible for families with working parents or multiple children to support. Kids can watch again and again if need, in their own time. Also good for showing parents how teachers explain things and coach kids. 
· Parents would welcome online curricular events for parents now that these can no longer be held in school. For example, webinars, so that parents can get input and tips on supporting online learning. It was reported that one primary school has had a few sessions like this to increase use of technology by parents/carers/ grandparents.
· Experience of the home learning comes down to individual circumstances – those with full-time jobs or single parents with multiple children are sometimes really struggling and need schools to return. 
· Parent spending on books, jotters and materials has gone up which is detrimental to the poverty proofing of the school day. In August, schools will be making packs but won’t be able to support everyone in the same way. Some parents report having requested and received a book list for their child so they can buy the books their child needs.  Not everyone can afford to do this. Action: Margaret to bring this to the attention of ACC.
· Marking work – there has been mention of increase in formative assessment e.g. show-me boards.  Formal marking would come more for work done at home. Parents keen to know how it will work in their school.
· With pupils spending more time online, an interest in more Cybersafe Scotland events was expressed.  Action: Margaret to pass this information on to ACC.
· Some pupils are finding online learning more effective and it is speeding up learning
· Could this be an opportunity to offer musical instrument tuition to more pupils from one centralised place? Action: Margaret to put this to ACC.
Emotional well-being  
Are schools on top of this? The steps being taken by schools to monitor wellbeing and support pupils varies from school to school. E.g.:
· Wellbeing Wednesdays at a primary school
· Wellbeing questionnaire every Wednesday at a secondary school with the Guidance staff checking the responses and acting on any concerns.
· Daily check-in Google Meets for whole primary school class
· Weekly check-in Google Meets for groups of pupils from a primary class
There is concern around how these activities will be continued under blended learning.
School transport 
A discussion took place regarding how pupils will get to and from school as bus companies have already advised they cannot supply enough buses. 
· Many who would normally be unable to walk or cycle will have to be driven in cars (no carsharing, no walking together). 
· The law states Local Authorities (LAs) must provide transport to and from the school for an in-zone child if they live over 2 miles (primary) and 3 miles (secondary) away. it doesn't stipulate what "transport" means, and therefore LAs can interpret this as they wish, which could mean providing a child with a bike if safe routes are available and parents agree, since they ultimately have the responsibility for their children. There is Scottish Government money going to LAs at the moment specifically to increase safe walking and cycling infrastructure for key workers, so LAs could be bidding to use this to improve cycling links to academies, for example, taking out lanes of traffic and providing dedicated safe cycling access. It was suggested that the council could be asked to purchase bikes for any pupils they are responsible for transporting, if they wish to cycle to school. A number of parents at the meeting said they would be happy for their children to cycle, if there were safe routes. Action: Margaret to ask ACC if they would consider purchasing bicycles for pupils they have a duty to transport and whether they would be willing to provide additional safe routes for cycling to school. 
Online meetings 
ACPF meetings will take place online for the foreseeable future. Margaret is seeking advice on ensuring we are GDPR compliant in all aspects of our meetings. All Google Meets have invitee email addresses showing and at present all parents are being asked to give written permission for their email address to be shared if they want to use their private email address. She is being supported by Donna Cuthill to identify how to blind copy invitees in.  The recording of meetings was discussed but the feedback is that this was not desirable and would inhibit openness. 
Zoom may be easier to use; issues with zoom and GDPR as well, and ACC don’t use it. They record every meeting and keep a copy of it, but now have an European-focused GDPR policy.  Online PC meetings are getting unprecedented attendances – keen to keep this going. APCF will look at video conference addition to meetings once we are able to get back together in the room.  Shorter, more frequent meetings were proposed and the feedback was that this would be preferable.
